Tuesday, January 3, 2023


The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Guest present were Joseph Thompson, James Grissinger and Tim Furlong.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman David Quarry, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman Dee Dee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
The Public Safety Committee meeting was called to order by Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown at 4:00 PM.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officers report.
James Morris ask if there were any questions on his report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Charles Streightiff said he should have the financials from the county by the end of the week and he will update everyone.
Charles Streightiff reported on the Body Worn Camera System and said that remote deployment is scheduled for January 30th.
Charles Streightiff reported on the Local Law Enforcement Grant and said we had a high clearance rate and are limited on incentive pay.  Charles spoke on Fiberoptices, Camera’s and Wi-Fi downtown.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Zito will be running a 96 strand fiber with ½ being on our ring and no one else will be allowed on our strands.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens reported that the Commissioners want to partner with us on this.
Charles Streightiff reported that Officer Dorian Conrad will be released for FTO and is performing well.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on the Borough Managers report.
Chris Stevens said that everyone is doing a great job.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on the Fire Companies report.
Tim Furlong said there were 41 incidents in December and total incidents for 2022 was 387 with 182 being in the borough.
Tim Furlong said this year’s Christmas Parade event was smaller than the Halloween Parade but still larger than 2021.
Tim Furlong updated everyone on Truck 65 and said we should receive this on January 13th.
Tim Furlong said the department is still interested in having an open house in May.
Tim Furlong said there were 15 members at the engine company training.
Tim Furlong said they are working with Penn Highlands on updating their emergency plans and will be doing elevator training.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on Old Business.
Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown called on New Business.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairwoman Dee Dee Brown said she had complaints of kids riding bicycles and scooters on the sidewalk and ask what safety precautions can we do.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:22 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S King
Borough Secretary

